



CCSC Sailing Committee Minutes
Meeting held at 7.30pm 29th June 2018

			<u>Present</u>				<u>Present</u>
Hon Sailing Secretary	Ian Green	✓	Cadets	Mark Richardson Jeni Richards			
Rear Commodore Sailing	Alison Stephens	✓	Laser Class Rep	Lucy Bishop		✓	
Z Class Captain	Kirsty White		Laser 2000 Rep	Peter Barfoot			
Keelboat Fast Class Captain (Class 3)	Des Quick		Scorpion Class Rep	Rob Smith			
Keelboat Slower Class Captain (Class 4)	Adrian Everitt	✓	Cruising Rep	Mike Conroy			
Asymmetric Class Captain	Mike Dencher		Ladies Sailing	Micky O'Toole		✓	
Class 1 Captain (Slow Handicap)	Jock Fellows		Social Events	Sara Lloyd D Gill			
Class 2 Captain (Fast Handicap)	Marcus Scrace		Duty Coordinator	Gareth Jones		✓	
Class 2 Assistant	Paul Robbins		Boats Committee	Bill Barker			
Club Training Officer	Tim Eastaugh						

	Item	Action
1	Apologies: Rob, Jeni, Tim	
2	Minutes of last meeting: All OK – Wayfarer rating not yet discussed (Alison/ Ian)	
3	<p>Class/ Rep Reports</p> <p>Class 2 We are getting good turn outs. Cove Cup on Sunday was run in tricky weather conditions, light and fluky wind. OD did well to get any racing in.</p> <p>Class1/ Cadets Topper Open – took place 37 boats on Sunday for the Open of which 6 or 7 were club members. 18 boats were there for the training on Saturday.</p> <p>Cruising activities Portland seamanship, Weymouth Safari Supper and Lymington weekends all completed. Going well.</p> <p>Laser Class 15 – 20 boats are out racing.</p>	

	<p>Ladies Sailing Is underway – around 20 people attending.</p> <p>Duty Rota There is a limit to what Duty coordinator can sort out on the rota – the race officer does need to organise his/ her crew, including on the galley side. Comment about members having withheld their contact details which makes it difficult for RO to make contact. Question whether more can be done on Dutyman. Gareth will investigate with John Pym. Need to include Martin Lee (Caterer) in the contact list somehow – so he knows who is coming and those coming know how to contact him. Gareth will investigate. Dutyman fees are going up from next April – from £85 to something like £160.</p> <p>Z Class Numbers are quite good, Class 4 is doing well but the fast class are well down on numbers. Sonata's are growing!</p>	Gareth
4	<p>Sailing Programme Discussion about whether to convert one of our Cup races to an 'Open' (given that we invite SBSC and LRSC for the Triangle event – and as things turned out we had another visitor this year) – decision no. We have enough opens – haul it in rather than open it up. Agreed PP harbour dues to be paid by club for the Triangle visitors (9 boats).</p> <p>NHC (or rather the adaption to it that we have made) so far not impressive – but we are waiting to see how it goes. Sail for all – there is a programme in place and Tim will be seeking volunteers to help it run.</p> <p>Redress while on club duty, in short should say RDG 2, Not sure when this dropped out of the handbook (it was a while ago) – Ian will put back in just to be clear.</p>	Ian
5	<p>Committee Boat/ Sailing support Not much to say about boats as Bill not with us this evening – apart from they all seem to be working and in good order. Question raised about the fitness/ safety of one of the paid drivers – Ian will follow up. Any specific concerns about safety cover should be reported to Ian or Alison. We think there have been times when races have been run when safety boats have had only one crew, these were not reported at the time so it is difficult to follow up. Also raises the question of keeping tabs on who has missed a duty.</p>	
6	<p>Events Wayfarer Nationals this coming weekend, looks like numbers won't exceed 40 boats. Optimist weekend is 9/10 June. Dinghy Regatta will be the next big event after that. Beginning to look at fixing dates in 2019.</p>	
7	<p>Any Other Business Is the On-Water session with Adam Bowers going to happen? Tim might know the plan. We have a Solo asking to move to the fast Class – Ian and Alison to discuss Mention made of a post-race heated discussion over an OD decision. Whatever the rights and wrongs the OD should not have been spoken to like that – needs follow up. Ian was aware and is considering what to do.</p>	Ian
8	<p>Date and venue of next SC meeting 19.30 Tuesday 26th June at CCSC</p>	